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Why was the vaccination policy rescinded? 
With the Gatherings and Events Order being left to expire on April 8, 2022, there is no longer a 
requirement to show proof of vaccination across the province. The BC Games Society has chosen to 
rescind its vaccination policy requiring proof of vaccination for all participants participating in the BC 
Winter or BC Summer Games for two main reasons: 
 

Exemptions: 
The Gatherings and Events Order required exemptions to be vetted by the Provincial Health Officer 
and were granted only in limited situations related to personal health. With the Order now expired, 
exemptions for participants are required to be considered by the BC Games Society for all protected 
grounds. This opens the door much more broadly for unvaccinated participants to be able to attend 
the Games with an exemption and requires the BC Games Society to manage the exemption process. 
 
Data Management: 
The Gatherings and Events Order allowed for the collection of the BC Vaccine Card with the consent 
of individuals, a necessary operational component of the Games to be able to screen participants prior 
to their arrival in the host community. With the Order now expired, the BC Games Society cannot 
collect this information prior to participants’ arrival at the Games, meaning we cannot ensure 
participants would meet a proof of vaccination requirement until they are already at the Games. 

 
Is there concern for the health and safety of participants coming to the Games? 
The health and safety of our participants is always forefront in our planning and is the focus of all 
operational planning. With respect to COVID-19, we continue to support the public health guidance that 
individuals utilize their personal toolkit to support their health at the Games, including vaccines, masks, 
and handwashing, among others. Ultimately, participants attend the Games at their own risk as outlined 
in the BC Games waiver. 
 
What will the BC Games Society do if there is an outbreak during the Games? 
We are working closely with appropriate Regional Health authorities to develop an outbreak response 
plan. In the event of an outbreak, the host society will work with Health authorities and the Medical 
Services Directorate to implement appropriate protocols to manage the situation. 
 
What if a participant gets sick at the Games and can’t travel home? 
This is a concern at all Games, as illnesses can occur at any time. In the case of COVID-19, BC Games 
protocols will be put into place to ensure participants are supported until it is safe for them to travel 
home. 
 
Are masks required to be worn at the Games? 
Masks are one of the personal tools available to everyone at the Games to support their health. There 
could be scenarios where a mask is required to be worn. For example, please be reminded that 
Transport Canada requires mandatory mask wearing while in airports and on flights. Participants, 
volunteers, guests, and spectators are expected to wear a mask in Games settings where one is 
required. 
 
 

http://www.bccdc.ca/Health-Info-Site/Documents/COVID-19_vaccine/COVID19_personal_toolkit.pdf
https://bit.ly/22SMWaiver
http://www.bccdc.ca/Health-Info-Site/Documents/COVID-19_vaccine/COVID19_personal_toolkit.pdf
https://travel.gc.ca/travel-covid/travel-restrictions/domestic-travel#board

